DEANERY PROPOSALS FROM 2021
Following the Deanery Meeting in December, a number of key principles were sent to the Vicar General for consideration by the Diocese.  We have now been asked as a parish to consider the practical steps we need to take in order to realise these principles.
What we are hoping for is a concrete set of proposals which Fr Paul can take to the next Deanery Meeting regarding the short term and longer term future of the parish.
We have to accept that there may not be a resident priest in Forest Town in a few years’ time and that one or more churches in the Deanery may have to close.  If one of those were to be in our parish, which one should it be?

The Key Principles agreed at the Deanery Meeting in December were :
(a) A Deanery Council should be established to look more closely at the long term structure within the Deanery

(b) No church should close in the short term

(c) Consideration be given to a variety of parish groupings

Other points discussed included the development of greater participation by our young people and a commitment to empowering the laity.  Transport issues, communication and the use of technology were also issues raised at the meeting.

The establishment of a Deanery Council and a remit for this group is something to develop alongside the clergy and may take a little while to implement.
In order not to close churches and hopefully provide a weekend Mass in each one we need to consider how best parishes can collaborate with each other when there will only be five priests within the Deanery from 2021.

We have identified two options at this stage which we might propose to Bishop Patrick but undoubtedly members of our parish will have other ideas.  The tables below indicate these two possible options but there is a blank table for parishioners to suggest alternatives so please take some time to consider how best St Patrick’s and St George’s might collaborate with (but not necessarily become part of) other parishes in order to meet our spiritual needs both at weekends and at other times.

The reality which we must face is that in two years’ time there will only be five priests in the Deanery and that longer term there could be fewer still.  If we want to keep all the churches open and have at least one Mass a week in each of them, we need to put this into some sort of schedule but this would only be a short term solution.  

What longer term, sustainable solution do we want for our parish and the Deanery as a whole?

QUESTIONS FOR CONSIDERATION

1. If we have to collaborate with another parish where do we align ourselves?

2. If the number of priests diminishes further, what must we do as a parish to ensure that our spiritual needs continue to be met and developed?

3. If a church has to close, what criteria should be used?

4. How can our parish community contribute to the ongoing discussions about the future structure of the Deanery?

5. How do we engage our young people in the parish?
6. How do we support our schools, the sick and housebound and the wider community?

7. If we do not have a resident priest in the parish, how do we use the presbytery and Hall?

Option 1

	2 priests
	St Philip’s Mansfield
	St Teresa's, Warsop
	St Joseph's, Shirebrook
	St Bernadette's, Bolsover
	St Patrick's, 
Forest Town
	St George's, Rainworth

	
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	1 priest
	Holy Trinity, Newark
	St Joseph's, Ollerton
	 
	 
	 
	 

	
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	1 priest
	Our Lady's, Southwell
	St Anthony's, Calverton
	 
	 
	 
	 

	
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	1 priest
	St Joseph's, Sutton
	Our Lady's, Kirkby
	 
	 
	 
	 


Option 2

	2 priests
	St Philip’s

Mansfield
	St Teresa's, Warsop
	St Joseph's, Shirebrook
	St Bernadette's, Bolsover
	St Joseph's, Sutton
	Our Lady's, Kirkby

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	1 priest
	St Patrick's, Forest Town
	St George's, Rainworth
	St Joseph's, Ollerton
	 
	 
	 

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	1 priest
	Our Lady's, Southwell
	St Anthony's, Calverton
	 
	 
	 
	 

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	1 priest
	Holy Trinity, Newark
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 


Other Options

	2 priests
	
	
	
	
	
	

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	1 priest
	
	
	
	 
	 
	 

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	1 priest
	
	
	 
	 
	 
	 

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	1 priest
	
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 


Please e-mail any comments or suggestions to Fr Paul  on this address : stpatrickchurch17@gmail.com

